Monday, October 8, 2018

           
        
                                 Special Meeting

7:00 p.m.




    
          Lake View Municipal Building

The Lake View City Council met in special session on Monday, October 8, 2018 at the Lake View Municipal Building.  
Prior to the City Council meeting, the City Council Members met at 6:30 p.m. at 408 Main Street to tour the building.
In the absence of Mayor John Westergaard and because Mayor Pro-Tem Ken Steinkamp participated via telephone, a motion was made by Toms, second by Reis, to appoint Council Member Woltman as the Chairperson for tonight’s meeting.  Roll call vote:  All ayes.  Motion carried. 
The meeting was called to order by Council Member Woltman at 7:02 p.m.  Roll call was taken:  Present: Councilors Tami Moeller, Terry Reis, Vickie Toms, and Dave Woltman.  Councilor Ken Steinkamp participated via telephone.  Absent:  Mayor John Westergaard.  Also present: Lee Wuebker, Nathan Boeckman, Katherine Richardson, and Cort Stargell.
East Sac County Schools Facilities
The Council discussed the on-going study relating to future school facilities in the East Sac County School district.  The Council wants the School Board to know that Lake View is attentive to these discussions, we are appreciative that there is a school in Lake View and we hope that this will continue.  The Council would like to make a presentation to the School Board.  The City Clerk/Administrator was instructed to set up the presentation to the Board. 
Downtown Redevelopment
As the owner of 408 Main Street, the City Council discussed a process for placing the building back in private hands.  The Council will accept proposals from interested persons detailing the proposed use or uses of the building.  The proposal will also provide a description of the extent of the building renovation and a timeline for the renovation.  The proposal also shall include the proposed purchase price.  Proposals will be accepted until October 22nd.  The City Council will hold a special meeting on October 23rd to consider the proposals.

The City Council would like to apply for a Catalyst Grant through the State of Iowa.  This could help one building owner with a grant of up to $100,000 to renovate a building.  The Council also discussed a process to select the building owner to work with on the Catalyst grant.  Interested building owners should express their interest to the City by October 29th.  The Council will hold a special meeting that evening to select the building for which the City would seek Catalyst funding.   A pre-application for the Catalyst grant is due November 14th.  

Motion by Moeller, second by Toms, to utilize the process as outlined to sell 408 Main Street and to select the building for which the City will seek Catalyst funding.  Roll call vote:  All ayes.  Motion carried.  
Motion by Reis, second by Moeller, to adjourn.  On vote:  all ayes.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

____________________________________      _________________________________

Council Member Dave Woltman 

      Scott Peterson, City Clerk/Administrator

Meeting Chairperson
